Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

January 24, 2002 

109 Gordon Hall 

3:15 pm 
Members present: M. Sadler, F. Slack, G. Wilson7 C Young, B. Carter, L. Feldman, C. Zoni, 

M. Swinker Excused: K. Stillwell, K. Gresh 
Guest: Dr. Ron Emerick 
Minutes 12/6/01 approved on a Young/Zoni motion. 
Discussed the LBST 499 proposal "Out of the Closet and into the Classroom" and Dr. Emerick addressed the following questions; 

1. What discrete disciplines are represented in the course? Disciplines are identified throughout the proposal but the lists are not consistent. 
2. Does the bibliography adequately reflect the disciplines that are emphasized in the course? 

3. Although the proposer states that "no one will be asked or required to reveal his or her sexual orientation,” the autobiographical assignment and instructor assumptions about who will take the course seem to imply that self disclosure or preconceived notions about sexual orientation will occur. 

4. Inconsistent language throughout when referring to groups of people, e.g. lesbians, gays, bisexuals. 

5. Assignment -oral report: not clear how students report on issues related to their major. For instance, what unique perspective would someone from Physics have to contribute? 

6. The committee is interested in seeing some sample assignments. 

7. Diversity: in addition to the content matter of the course which reflects diversity, will women and minorities be addressed in the course? 
He was asked to submit a revised proposal. 
ANTH 430 Anthropology of Food approved on a Wilson/Zoni motion. Will ask the proposer 

to shorten the objectives. 
MLSC 305, 306 -reviewed both proposals and discussed fit for Social Science category. On a 

Carter/Swinker motion it was unanimous that the courses do not fit the criteria and were not 
approved for social sciences. 
MLSC 407 -reviewed proposal for liberal studies elective category. On a Wilson/Feldrnan 

motion it was unanimous that the course does not fit the Liberal Studies Elective criteria 

primarily because it is a professional military science course, and was not approved. 
Discussed proposed revisions to the "Petition for Exception to LS Requirements" form. The form will be placed on Council of Deans agenda this semester for their input. 

Brenda Carter reported some negative response to the LS survey from the Council of Deans. Decided to proceed with the survey as is. 
Deferred until next meeting the request from Yaw Asamoah. 

Will forward Jody Kuzneski's request to the committee via email for feedback on the request. 

LBST 499 Perceptions of Individuals with Disabilities as Portrayed in Film and Media -deferred to next meeting. 


Adjourned 5:05 pm 

